
BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY HOLDS FOURTH QUARTER IDP/BUDGET REVIEW SESSION  
 
The Mayor of Blouberg Local Municipality, Her Worship Cllr Maria Thamaga indicated that receiving 
positive feedback from some members of the community and traditional leaders about the services 
the municipality renders means that, the municipality is moving towards the right direction and that 
should serve as a motivation to councillors and officials to work even harder to ensure that 
communities are happy.  
 
Mayor Thamaga was addressing municipal leadership and management during Intergated 
Development Plan IDP/ Budget 2021/22 quarterly review session held earlier today. The purpose of 
the session was to present the progress reports in respect of the fourth quarter performance for the 
period; April-June  2021/22 financial year as per the Service Delivery and Budget Implementation 
Plans(SDBIPs) of the municipality.  
 
Mayor Thamaga further called on management to always prioritize service delivery  
resolutions taken on previous session to improve the living conditions of the people.  
 
"Implementation of service delivery resolutions is beneficial to our communities. 
This session closes our  performance for the 2021/22  financial year and we are seeing a huge 
progress. July 1 marked a new journey, our new year, let us all go out there and make a positive 
impact in the lives of our community members. Communities need basic services, let us provide that 
to them. Let us make them proud. Everyday should be a "Mandela Day" in Blouberg", nothing is 
impossible. 
We can only succeed if all departments focus on their targets and work as a team to achieve them". 
Said the Mayor  
 
For two days, municipal leadership and management will deliberate on important service delivery 
issues critical to the development of the municipality. 





 


